
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

April 16, 2008 
 
 
Secretary's Corner - If you were to spell out 
numbers, how far would you have to go until you 
found the letter "A?"  (Answer following Program) 
 
Raffle - Tonight's raffle prize, a Nonesuch gift 
certificate donated by Peter Cotter, was won by Bill 
Daviero. 
 
Happy Dollars - Dollars were given tonight by Bill 
Daviero, Paul McKenney, Frank Butterworth, Joan 
Frustaci (on behalf of Bob Packer), Kathy Cotter, Marge 
Barker, Bob Carson, Mike McGovern, Kathy Ray, Ellie 
Goodrich, David Lourie, Sybil Riemensnider, Keith 
Weatherbie, Thurston Holt, Janet McLaughlin, Warren 
Simpson and Adrienne Murphy. 
 
International Food Festival - Kathy Cotter gave 
an update tonight on the festival.  The push now is 
to sell tickets.  So far, we are ahead of last year's 
sales, but we need to push hard to the finish.  Also, 
there are still some slots available for people to 
work at the event.  Please contact Kathy if you can 
do so.  
 
Rebuilding Together - We now know the home we 
will be working on - 22 Ellsmere Road, SP (around 
the corner from Pratt Abbott on Shore Road).  
Peter Cotter has inspected the sight, and we will 
have a lot of work to do.  Just to remind you, the 
event will begin at 8:00 am on Saturday, May 3.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Dan 

avidson. D
 
GSE Team - The GSE team will visit us on the 
night of April 23 and at the Food Festival on the 
6th.  Please mark your calendars. 2

 
District Assembly - Janet McLaughlin announced 
that this year's Assembly is at York County 
Community College on April 23.  All incoming 
directors are strongly encouraged to attend.  Janet 
wanted everyone to know, though, that the club will 
pay for anyone that wishes to attend.  It's a great 

ay to learn more about Rotary. w
 
New Member Proposals - Joe Conroy has 
proposed Sybil Riemensnider for membership.  She 
is the Director of the SP Food Pantry at St. John's.  
John LoBosco has proposed Sondra SeungJa DOE 
for membership.  Sondra's classification is 

ducation - Social Work. E
 
Wheelchairs For The World - David Lourie 
announced that on May 17 from 10:00 am to 2:00 
pm at the SP Armory we will be collecting 
w

 
 

heelchairs, walkers and crutches.  In addition, we  

.  Please call David if 
ou need something picked up. 

 
will be picking up by appointment any wheelchairs 
that people wish to donate
y
 
Interact Club - The CE Interact Club will be 
holding a bake sale and selling Mother's Day 
carnations at the IGA on May 3.  Please spread the 

ord to support this new organization. w
 
Program - Wayne Goodrich introduced tonight's 
speaker, Keith Weatherbie, the retiring CE Athletic 
Director.  Currently, CE offers 28 varsity sports 
with 50 coaches that Keith oversees.  One of the 
biggest changes Keith has noticed is that most of 
the teachers now are not teachers, which he says is 
"too bad."  Keith believes very strongly that 
athletics are an extension of the classroom.  Thank 
you, Keith, for sharing some of your experiences 
over the past 41 years; you will be greatly missed in 

E. 

ecretary's Corner Answer:  One thousand 
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Upcoming Events 
-April 23 - District Assembly 

is Foundation 
 

ay 3 - Rebuilding Together 

SSIGNMENTS

-April 23 - GSE Team Visit 
-April 26 - International Food Festival 
-April 30 - Janet Bourne, Arthrit
-May 2-4 - District Conference
-M
 
A  
 
April 23 
Song  Barker 
Invocation Gemme 
Raffle Gift Daviero 
Conductor Conroy 
 
April 30 
Song  Brainin 
Invocation Goodrich 
Raffle Gift R. Dobson 
Conductor K. Cotter 
 
May 6 
Song  Bugbee 
Invocation Hawes 

onductor P. Cotter 
Raffle Gift Dube 
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Membership - John LoBosco 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


